MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 15th NOVEMBER 2010 IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Meinir Taylor and Charles Arch.

Apologies: Cllr Brian Thomas, Adam Lionel, Nick McNally and Cllr Ifan Davies.

Also present was Mr Wynne Jones of Pentir Pumlumon to discuss the Water Wheel. It was decided to discuss the wheel with Mr Jones first.

The new lease document for the wheel has been read by Cllr Brian Thomas and Meinir Taylor. The issues that had been raised on the original lease seem to have been resolved and Mr Jones is keen for the Community Council to take over the management of the wheel.
There are still concerns especially because a number of the paddles on the wheel have already fallen off and have had to be repaired. Mr Jones said that the paddles have been sorted now and there is a way to ensure they will not fall out again by fixing the paddles with bolts at a cost of £300.00 which he was hoping the community council would cover. Also there is the matter of the project running £2000.00 over budget, and Mr Jones was asking if the Community Council would consider paying something towards this. Also the water wheel is not insured and Mr Jones asked if the Community Council would insure the wheel.
Mr Jones also mentioned that their ten year control on the Miners Bridge finishes in 2010 and he wants to hand it over to the Community Council or the County Council. Again there are concerns about the maintenance on the bridge. He is going to ask the Forestry Commission if they are willing to take on the liability on the bridge and the Community Council to do the maintenance. 

These issues need to be discussed with all councillors present.
There being no other business with Mr Jones he left the meeting.

Minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true record by Cllr Meinir Taylor and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arrising:

There were no matters arising from the previous meeting.

Correspondence:

An invoice for £47.98 was received from Ceredigion County Council for the street lights in our community, from 1 November 2010 to 31 March 2011.
A letter was received from Aberaeron Magistrates Court Office drawing our attention to the Ceredigion Magistrate in the Community project. They are willing to provide a Magistrate to come to one of our meetings to speak about their role.

Donations

Letters were received from the following, Victim Support, Llangollen Eisteddfod, Home Start and Air Ambulance who sent two raffle books for us to sell.

Any other Business,

The councillors who are present are concerned about the request from Pentir Pumlumon for us to help with the £2000.00 payment.

They are willing to pay the £300.00 for repairing the paddles but are going to seek advice on the possibility of generating electricity. 

Cllr Gwyneth Davies will contact Mr Andy Rowlands for advice.

There being no other business, the next meeting will be on Monday 17th January 2011 in the village hall.

